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Press Release July 17, 2023 

7-10-23, 1234 hrs. 

Police responded to the 600 block of Baltimore Pike for an intoxicated pedestrian.  Officers located a 26-year-old 

male from Chester, Pa who admitted to using narcotics and showed signs of intoxication.  He was arrested for 

Public Drunkenness and held until he was sober. 

7-15-23, 1040 hrs. 

Reedman Toll Chrysler/Jeep, 770 Baltimore Pike, reported a theft of a catalytic converter.  The victim had his 

2013 Volkswagen towed to the dealership on Friday evening.  When the vehicle was moved on Saturday 

morning, the theft was discovered.  Det. McNeely is investigating. 

7-16-23, 0106 hrs. 

While on patrol in the area of Powell Rd and Brock Rd, Officer Dan Boyd observed a vehicle blocking the 

roadway with its hazard lights activated.  He discovered the driver passed out behind the wheel.  He detected 

the odor of an alcohol beverage and observed prescription medication on the console.  Officer Boyd was able to 

wake the male driver and identify him as a 27-year-old resident of Brookhaven, Pa.  He was found to be 

intoxicated and arrested for DUI.  He was later released to a friend. 

 


